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Mr.Marqueece Harris-Dawson, LA PLUM Chair My husband and
I have lived in Eagle Rock on Argus Drive 48 years, a long time.
We love Eagle Rock and we are grateful that the Colorado
Specific Plan was put into place to watch over and protect and
should in no way ever be ignored. We need to continue with the
beautification of Eagle Rock, not allow a 45 ft. Cell Monster to be
put in to tower over Colorado Blvd., and Argus Drive. Removing
established trees and erecting this 45 ft. Massive Monster will be
an eyesore to Colorado Blvd., Argus Drive, and surrounding
areas, as it will be seen by all. Truth is no one would want to live
by or see this up close or from a distance because it takes away
from the beauty of Eagle Rock, it’s just 45 feet Ugly. It’s so
unfortunate that a man who doesn’t live in our community, made
his money here and wants to sell his mini mall, and sweeten the
sale with additional income is done at the expense of causing a 45
foot horrible monstrosity to be viewed by everyone in and
traveling through Eagle Rock daily. I’m appreciative that
Councilman DeLeon put forth a motion for City Planning to
rescind its approval. Whether the decision maker is elected,
appointed or hired, I want that someone to look out for the people.
To look out for all of us in this matter. Verizon failed to follow the
correct procedures, the public hearing was cancelled, I waited for
further information I never received. I want correct procedures.
Please, place Councilman DeLeons motion on the Committee’s
agenda. Give us the public hearing to voice our opposition and we
will all be there. Thank you for your time in reading our concerns.
Robert and Cathy Vacca, Argus Drive
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- The project is a gross violation of the Colorado Blvd. Specific
Plan, a law that was passed to protect our community from
reckless, inappropriate development just like this. - We deserve to
have our voices heard in a public hearing! This is our community,
and we have the right to weigh in on decisions that affect it. - The
preservation and beautification of Eagle Rock is extremely
important to you. This project will permanently scar Colorado
Blvd with a giant, ugly eyesore. I feel that if this violation is
ignored, it may open up a way to approve future projects that go
against the Colorado Blvd. Specific Plan. Please do not let this
happen.



